
 
 

GRANT MANAGEMENT MEMORANDUM 
GMM 2024-19 

 

Date:  November 1, 2024 
 
To:  All California Governor’s Office of Emergency Services (Cal OES) 

Homeland Security Grant Program (HSGP) and Emergency 
Management Performance Grant (EMPG) Subrecipients 

 
From: Cal OES Grants Management 
 
Subject:  Clarification on the Simplified Acquisition Threshold 
 
 

This memorandum is to clarify the status of the Simplified Acquisition Threshold 
(SAT) as discussed during the 2024 HSGP/EMPG webinars. 

As of the date of this communication, the SAT remains at $250,000 and has not 
increased to $500,000, as mentioned in the webinars. This clarification is vital for 
ensuring compliance with federal procurement regulations, and it is imperative 
that all Subrecipients adhere to this established threshold in their procurement 
activities. Any future changes to the threshold will be communicated promptly.  

Thank you once again for participating in the 2024 webinars. If you were unable 
to attend, the presentation is available on the Cal OES website and includes the 
SAT update referenced in this memorandum. If you have any questions or need 
further clarification, please don’t hesitate to contact your assigned Grants 
Analyst. 
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